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Representative Hanohano, Representative Aquino, and Members of the Committee:

The Department of Public Safety (PSD) strongly supports Senate Bill 970, SD1. The

measure seeks to clarify that PSD may maintain more than one account per committed person

pursuant to Section 353-20, Hawaii Revised Statutes. This measure also clarifies that the funds

held in local financial institutions will be placed in non interest bearing accounts, and further, that

no interest will be paid to the committed person on the funds held by PSD to facilitate the

committed persons stay in custody. Recent litigation suggests that PSD is only permitted to

have one account per committed person, and that the department is obligated to pay interest on

these accounts. The reason for having more than one account per committed person stems

from years of experience in dealing with people who are incarcerated, and who rarely save funds

during incarceration to be used in reestablishing themselves in the community upon release from

custody. This measure provides for an account that the committed persons may use to

purchase items, pay for copies, and deal with the day-to-day expenses incurred while in custody.

The measure also provides for a second account that would be used to hold a portion of the

funds earned by the committed person while in custody, to be used as release funds to help the

released person transition back into the community. This second account could only be
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accessed by the committed person on limited occasions, and would serve as a savings account

to provide funds upon release into the community.

The non-interest bearing accounts in this measure will clarify the question regarding

interest due on committed persons' accounts established by PSD pursuant to Section 353-20,

Hawaii Revised Statutes. The accounts in question are established as a service for the

committed persons, to facilitate their ability to purchase items and services within the facility.

There are no charges for this service, even though thousands of hours of work are required to

operate these accounts. Most private banking institutions will not open accounts unless a

minimum amount is placed in the account and maintained, and there are often charges to

maintain a private account under any circumstances. PSD provides these services without

charges in order to facilitate an orderly operation of the facility. However, if PSD is required to

pay interest on these accounts, the funds to pay this interest are not allotted in the current

budget. More significantly, the costs of the software to compute daily interest and the positions

required to operate the software and the rest of the accounting functions far exceed PSD's

present expenses.

Based on the enormous and clearly unfunded expenses that would be incurred if SB 970,

SD1 was not enacted, PSD respectfully requests that this committee pass this measure and

support its passage into statute to clarify the questions raised by the civil litigation.

Thank you for this opportunity to provide testimony on this matter.


